
If you’ve planted trees recently, you’ve probably 
pondered whether you’ll ever sit under their 
shady branches or reap the financial rewards of 
the forest's first thinning.  You may have even 
Googled, “How long does it take to grow a 
tree.”  This is the long game (the tree planting, 
not the Googling) – what we do now to lay the 
groundwork for the future, and it’s an exercise 
in planning and action for a cause greater than 
ourselves.

Private land conservation is a long game.  Not 
only does the act of conserving land take a 
while, it requires thinking long-term about 
your future, your family’s 
future, your legacy, and 
how that all fits into na-
ture and what you would 
like this world to look 
like after you’re gone.  
Aldo Leopold wrote in A 
Sand County Almanac, 
“When the land does 
well for its owner, and 
the owner does well by 
his land; when both end 
up better by reason of their partnership, we 
have conservation.”

This is what we are after, here at the 
Conservancy: common-sense conservation 
initiatives and policies that benefit the land, 
the landowner and the community.  Through 
our work on conservation easements, 
transferable development rights, educational 
forums, keeping working lands in working 
hands, Greenprinting, and the Junior 
Conservancy, we are facilitating conservation 
that is mutually beneficial for the long haul.

Over twenty years ago, when the Conservancy’s 
mission was written by our eight founders, we 
had no idea where this organization would go 
or take us, but we knew it was the long game.  

Our thought: you can grow by chance or by 
choice.  We knew growing by choice was the 
wiser of the options, and so we began working 
toward that goal.  Education was always the 
highest priority, and as we grew in our knowl-
edge, we began the process of conserving and 
preserving Morgan County’s important places 
and resources with the help of Morgan County 
landowners for the benefit of the whole 
Morgan County community.

Today, 5,550 acres of Morgan County’s 
227,000 acres have been permanently protected 
by landowners through conservation ease-

ments.  That’s a chunk, 
but it’s only two and a 
half percent, and we need 
to increase the pace of 
conservation, if we want 
to control our future and 
grow by choice.  This 
year, the Conservancy 
will focus on increasing 
that pace of conservation, 
and we invite you to join 
us in that effort.  Let us 

not take for granted this idyllic landscape we 
have inherited.  It can be gone in the blink of 
an eye.

This long game is complex.  It is time consum-
ing.  But it is filled with joy, and it is an honor 
to do the work with you.  Thank you for your 
support of the Conservancy.  It is because of 
you and for you that this conservancy, GA’s 
only countywide conservancy, works.  

Sincerely,

Robert Trulock
President
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Resource Protection

Revolving Fund At Work: Fairplay School

Farm & Estate Transition

The Conservancy has stabilized the Fairplay School and hosted two volunteer days.  Boy, 
does it look great!  We cut back trees, removed a barn, and returned the interior to its 
original layout.  The non-historic materials which were added during the building's adap-
tation into a residence in 1953 were removed.  What was found underneath was nothing 
short of spectacular! The original beaded board walls with original green-blue paint color, 
outlines of the where the school chalkboards used to 
hang, as well as pencil scribbles and doodles all over 
the walls. What amazing finds! 

During the first clean-up, twenty-five people spent their Saturday, picking up debris and 
recyclables, and hauling limbs and leaves to a burn pile. Crepe myrtles were given a much-
needed pruning, and a large planting which was impacting the front facade of the building 
was removed.  After breaking for lunch, board member and former City Manager, David 
Nunn, led a Q & A session with Dr. Bill Hanson, who attended Fairplay School during 
his first-grade year in 1937-1938, the last year the school was in operation. Dr. Hanson 
happily shared his memories about going to school at Fairplay School and about growing up in Morgan County.  It was a 
treat to hear him talk about it, and we recorded the interview.  The second clean-up day focused on the building's interior.  
Volunteers washed windows and hardwood floors. The building is now ready to sell!

The Conservancy plans to list the property in coming weeks for $285,000 and is seeking a preservation buyer.  Like in the 
sale of the Foster-Thomason-Miller House, the Conservancy will require the buyer to sign a preservation agreement that will 
require rehabilitation the building to a certain standard by a certain time.  If you know anyone interested in purchasing the 
building, please contact us.

There are many things to consider when the time comes to transition the 
family farm, or the family forest, or the family homestead to the next owner.  
You may have real estate assets, a business operation, and/or equipment to 
sell, as well as family members, neighbors, and business partners to consider.  
It can be daunting.

You may also be considering your legacy on that land - what you've invested, 
what you've created, and how it is an important part of your community.  
You may be interested in protecting your legacy.  If so, this newly published 
guide is for you.

In partnership with a group of conservationists, farm organizations, and 
legal advisors, the American Farmland Trust has published "Your Land, Your 
Georgia: Planning for your Legacy." 

If you would like a copy of the publication, please let us know or go to: 
https://farmlandinfo.org/publications/.
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On Friday, March 24, 2023, the Conservancy will host 
its Annual Membership Supper at Malcom Crossroads!  

After a three-year hiatus, we will gather for a casual chi-
li supper in a historic barn at one of Morgan County's 
most pristine rural crossroads to celebrate the year past 
and look forward to the what's in store for the 
Conservancy and its members.  

Membership Supper Farm Friday

What is it?  - Part of the FARMeander, Farm Friday is 
a public education initiative that highlights local farms 
and farmers which aims to bring awareness to their im-
portance in the community.

What does it consist of? - A fieldwork session, which 
typically lasts 45 minutes to an hour and includes 
ground & aerial photography and a short questionnaire.

How is it promoted? - In addition to social media and 
email blasts, it will be promoted through our website. 
Each farm will have a profile on our webpage that in-
cludes the information obtained through the fieldwork 
session and links to the farmer’s online platforms.

How do I participate? 
Email Sandra Hall at shall@mmcGeorgia.org if you 
would like your farm featured in Farm Friday.

Educational Programming

Land Stewardship Workshop Series III
The Conservancy began 2023 with their third Land Stewardship Workshop Series. 
Over the course of three Thursdays, attendees learned innovative management tech-
niques to promote healthy wildlife and forests, and how to plan the transition of 
their farm/estate/assets from one generation to the next. The Chophouse Grille 
graciously hosted our group of 35+ guests and provided us with impeccable food and 
service. 

During the Wildlife Habitat Management workshop, wildlife biologists Matthew 
Goode, Kara Nitschke, and Emily Rushton from the Georgia Department of Natural 
Resources gave insightful presentations on deer, waterfowl and dove, and turkey habi-
tat. The speakers for the Forest Management workshop were Jeff Kastle and Devon 
Dartnell from the Georgia Forestry Commission, who shared information about 

private lands forest management as well as the latest news on emerging timber 
markets like mass timber, pellet production, and carbon credits.                        

Last but not least, was the Farm & Estate Transition workshop. Mallory O'Steen 
of the American Farmland Trust presented on transitioning farms from one 
generation to the next, Justin Merrifield and Johanna Willingham of the Athens 
Land Trust provided their insight on conservation incentives in estate planning, 
and Krisztian Varsa from the Conservation Fund discussed the objectives and 
goals of the Working Farms Fund. 

A big thank you to all of the speakers who donated their time throughout the series, to Devon Dartnell for mod-
erating the event, and to Jasmine, Tracy, and Alex of Madison Chophouse Grille, for hosting our large group.

"Find your place on the planet.  
Dig in, and take responsibility from there."

- Gary Snyder
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Organizational News

Lisa Brandon and her husband Chris and have lived in Morgan County for 22 
years. For 42 years she has worked in the field of clinical Microbiology, the major-
ity of her career being with Quest Diagnostics and Emory Healthcare. Lisa recently 
retired from Emory and is enjoying her time horseback riding, hiking, reading, and 
sitting on the porch watching wildlife with a good glass of wine.

Meet the Conservancy's New Board Members
Bruce Gilbert, a Morgan County native, graduated from Morgan County Schools and 
the University of Georgia with a degree in Agriculture. Working in his family hardware 
store for years, Bruce bought Madison Hardware in 1978. He restored the old livery 
stable and moved Madison Hardware to that location. He served on the City Council 
for 35 years, serving as the Mayor of the City of Madison for 20 of those years. Bruce 
has served as President of Morgan Historical Society and remains on the Board. He 
also served as the director of the Board of United Bank for 14 years. Bruce and his wife, 
Judy, have three children, Chris Hodges, Lee Gilbert, and Dr. Curt Gilbert.

Mary Mack Hall moved to Morgan County in 1995, after having lived most of her 
life in Atlanta. She graduated from Emory University and worked in education, teach-
ing sixth grade prior to starting her career in decorating in 1970. Currently, Mary 
Mack divides her time between Athens and Madison, where her farm is located. In her 
free time she enjoys riding her horse, Lucky.

☐	 I would like to contribute an additional: $_________________
         to the Endangered Properties Revolving Fund.
☐	 My Company has a matching gift program. Please send me information about 

matching gifts.
☐	 Please send me information about including the Madison-Morgan Conservancy 

in my will.
☐     I would like to volunteer.
Name(s) as it should appear on the Membership list:
___________________________________________________

Address: __________________________________________________

City:________________________  State:_______   Zip:____________

Phone 1:_____________________ Phone 2:______________________

Email 1:__________________________________________________        

Email 2:__________________________________________________

Join or Renew 
Your Membership Today! 

Madison-Morgan Conservancy
P.O. Box 752, Madison, GA 30650 

706-818-8046 | www.mmcGeorgia.org | info@mmcGeorgia.org
☐	 Daniel Morgan Society - $5,000 + 

(Watershed Donor Level)
☐	 Sustainer - $2,500 + 
	 (Watershed Donor Level)
☐	 Benefactor - $1,000 + 
	 (Watershed Donor Level) 

☐	 Supporter - $500 
☐	 Donor - $250
☐	 Preservationist - $100
☐	 Conservationist - $50
☐	 Naturalist - $25

It’s all about cash flow. If you would prefer to 
give monthly, it’s easy to do online. Just go to 
the Membership page on our website, www.
mmcGeorgia.org/membership and click the 
“Monthly Giving” button, and fill in the 
monthly amount you’d like to contribute. 
Monthly giving is a win-win: 
•	 You can spread your contribution out over 

12 months
•	 Monthly membership income helps the 

Conservancy budget for the year
Daniel Morgan Society $5,000+ | Monthly = $417

Sustainer $2,500+ | Monthly = $209

Benefactor $1,000+ | Monthly = $84

Supporter $500+ | Monthly = $42

Donor $250+ | Monthly = $21

Monthly Giving:



This school year, members of the Junior Conservancy have 
helped foster a working relationship with the Madison Boys 
and Girls Club. In September, the kids met Club Direc-
tor Sarah Swope and board member David Burbach at the 
Boys and Girls Club. The Club is located at Historic Pearl 
High School and currently serves more than 60 members. 

The first meeting consisted of introductions to the Club 
and the area planned for a trail. David Burbach explained 
to the group that he provides bikes for Boys and Girls Club 
members to ride during their after-school programming. 
The bikes are an opportunity for the kids to practice rid-
ing bikes in a fun and safe environment. Mr. Burbach ex-
pressed his goal to create a trail behind the Club building 
for students to practice mountain biking skills and expand 
their recreational area. With this knowledge, the Junior 
Conservancy got to work. Over the next few months, our 
students worked to clear the trail using everything from 
rakes to hand saws! 

At the halfway point in the school year, we pivoted to focus 
on ways to further enhance the trail. The group noticed that 
a variety of debris littered the trail area and decided to cre-
ate unique works of art with discarded materials from the 
trail. Chinese privet and wisteria were identified as invasive 
species that require removal. Finally, a group brainstormed 
topics for informational signs to mark spots along the trail. 

In February, members from 
the Conservancy Board and 
the Boys and Girls Club 
Board joined our monthly 
meeting to learn about the 
kids’ progress. The students 
each spoke about their con-
tributions to the project and 
how it has impacted them. 
Then, they led the board 
members on a walk through 
the .66 mile trail. Moving 
forward, the students will make progress on their project 
area. This collaboration has strengthened our community 
partnerships and provided a chance to leave a positive, last-
ing impact on the community. 

Junior Conservancy

Boys & Girls Club Partnership
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JC Alumni Holiday Party

Schedule for 2023

2022 marked  five years of the Junior Conservancy. In this 
time, more than forty Morgan County high schoolers have 
participated in the Junior Conservancy program. Each 
year, students work to learn about and further conserva-
tion in Morgan County. 

In December, we hosted our first Junior Conservancy 
alumni event. While our busy alumni were home for the 
holidays, we invited them to the Seed House for refresh-
ments and conversation. Alumni had the opportunity to 
hear what current members are doing and share their own 
accomplishments. 

The event was a chance to reconnect and have alumni share 
how their time in the Junior Conservancy impacted them 
after high school.

The Spring has lots in store for the Junior Conservancy! 
•	 April 3rd: Junior Conservancy members attend 

Conservancy "Big" Board meeting. 
•	 April 14th and 15th: Stop by the See House during 

Madison's Tour of Homes.
•	 April 22nd: See us at the Conservancy's booth at 

Madison Fest! 
•	 May 6th: Derby Day! A tradition within a tradition, 

Junior Conservancy members will sell raffle tickets 
leading up to the race. 

•	 May 19th: JC Scholarship recipients will be honored 
at Morgan County High School's awards night. 

•	 May 21st: Each year the last Junior Conservancy 
meeting of the year is hosted at Dan Rather's Lake 
Malcom. This meeting is the passing of the baton 
from senior members to new members. 

•	 September 10th: First Junior Conservancy meeting 
of the school year!



Conservancy Members
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foundation                    
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**harrison buck

nancy a. bush
rosemary buttermore
andrea & terry byer,

byer realty
scott campbell

kathryn & joe cardwell
sue & james e. carter

pam & charles t. cathey
rufus chambers
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hilda & james chilton

nancy clark
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brenda & jeff clotfelter
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sarah & joe coleman
sherri-aynn & brian 
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carla & carl colquett

conrads family 
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bonnie & george cooke
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diane davies
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denny & doug ewing
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summer & lee abney
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vicki gillespie
leigh goff

dena & brad good
judy goodchild

melissa gorz
zeb c. grant, 

zeb grant design
shellie & gerald gray

nancy greene
**mary patrick greenfield 

kay halbert
mary mack hall 

pamela hall
sandra hall

diane & jim halloran
beth & charles haney

louise hannah
barbara & kevin 

hanville
*family of lcdr 
albert harper
june harrell

martha harrell
patsy harris

sandra & lee harris
sarah baldwin harris & 
j.d. harris foundation

bonnie & stratton hicky
meg & ray higginbotham

kristen higgins
*marian hill

molly lesnikowski & 
ed hogan, the caboose
 sally & arnold hoge
kebby & reg holden
holland & knight

rena & george holt
anne horstman

melisa howe
lauren howie

stephanie hudak
ben hudson

cynthia & greg huger
linda & steve huggins

bonnie & lynn hull
annita & candler hunt
ashley & weyman hunt

lyn & whitey hunt
**seager hunt

deborah & jon hunter
*mary & john huntz
katie & jared hyatt

anne symmes & 
stephen ives

jack’s creek farm
kim jackson

mary ann & richard jacob
*julie jenkins

karen & felton jenkins
kim jenson, 

amelia's apparel
traci & stewart johns 

crystal & ellis johnson
*margaret & kevin 

johnson
savannah & ryan johnson

sylvia johnson
*drs. babs & hiram 

johnston
brittany & tobie johnston

jim jones 
kristin & bryan jones

judi perazzo & eric joyce
kathy & ed karpinski

**carson keener
stephanie & michael 

keener
pam & keith kelly

bill killmer
al kimsey, 

madison rentals
rachel & jason kinsaul

fred kitchens
monica & ken kocher 
dan belman & randy 

korando
bromley & mike 

kreikemeier
sandra & walter kruger
nancy & ken kuperberg

**lady kuperberg
susan & bill kurtz 
nancy clair laird

debi & william lamb
*chris lambert

*shandon & david land
*dr. don lane

nancy & george launius
patricia & frank layson
*cathy & brian lehman

angela & ken lewis
dr. ken lewis

February 2022 - February 2023
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bob nesbitt
katrina & floyd c. newton

*rebecca & godfrey 
newton

betsy wagenhauser & 
alex newton
mary newton
anna nolan

sally & lee nunn
deanna & david nunn

becky & john orr
melissa page
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management
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shelley macmillan

madison-morgan 
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madison-morgan cvb

main street vet
jan & bill manos

anna marett
lillie & ryan marks

stephanie & michael 
martin

karen & gene massey
*mary & bob mccauley 

terry tatum & jerry 
mccollum

susan & tony mccullar
carol & ricky mcginnis
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mcgowan

kelly & chad mcleod
wendell mcneal
*stacy & michael 

mcquaide
margaret & charles 

mctier
barry mcwhirter,

mcwhirter investments
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marjean meadow
jill & kevin meeler
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mary ann & dana miles

*nancy & jack miles 
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tommy mitcham
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foundation
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steve nelson
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jodie & dick schmidt
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elizabeth rockhill & 
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smith
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debbie & dean tillery, 
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waterfall foundation
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foundation
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watts
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sally wickland 
lauren & jake wilcox

carol & everett williams
jamie & james williams

jessica williams
liz & taylor williams

jim winkler
lou & blanton winship

clare wolfe
linda & karl woodworth  

christie & charles 
wright

marybeth wydock
connie & william zachary
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This year Derby Day will be held at the Foster-Thomason-Miller-Minnix House!  We send a BIG THANK YOU 
to homeowners Elizabeth and David Minnix for hosting us this year and for their spectacular rehabilitation of 
Madison's Masterpiece on Main.  The property is the first to be saved by the Conservancy's Endangered Properties 
Revolving Fund, and Derby Day guests will be among the first to see the final result.

Derby Day Guests will also enjoy live viewing of the Kentucky Derby, a Run for the Roses raffle, a delicious Derby 
supper, open bar, a live auction, and the return of Stan DeJarnett's big band, the Atlanta Seventeen! Proceeds from 
the event go toward protecting Morgan County's farms, forests, and front porches for future generations.

Thank you to all the sponsors who have made this event possible and to Sarah Ball and Ashley Johns for co-chairing 
and to Zeb Grant for serving as decor chair!

Madison-Morgan Conservancy
P.O. Box 752
Madison, GA 30650

(706) 818-8046
www.mmcGeorgia.org

Return Service Requested

This newsletter is printed on 100% post-consumer waste recycled paper
Spring, 2023

Need to Renew?  
Check Your 

Mailing Label:
The date printed above 

your name on the mailing 
label is the last date on 

which you paid your annual 
membership dues.  Please 
renew your membership 
annually to support the 

Conservancy’s work and to 
expand our programming.

Derby Day May 6, 2023: SOLD OUT


